

Anderson, Edward Lee ("Lee") 1890/1892/1893/1894 TX – 1968 MS

ANDE	RSON, EDWA	RD I	ee /-7	6979c-	17	152	245
	17th Co.			RS-			
Elec	tric Mills	, M	iss.	RH-			
Sn.	250-463	Died	12-29-68	v-			
Born	10/16/94			A-	2	592	075
Enl.	12/15/17	Dis.	6/13/19	T-		501	442
				Ct	1	300	686
			•				
VA FOR	3-7202a Exis	ting stor	ks of VA Form &	ASTER INC	EV C	100	1056777-2

https://www.familysearch.org/ark:/61903/3:1:3Q9M-CS1M-79SV-8?cc=2968245&personaUrl=%2Fark%3A%2F61903%2F1%3A1%3AQP84-TN4L

Edward Lee Anderson

Edward Lee Anderson, 76, of 327 Main St., Greenville, died Saturday morning at his home after a brief liness.

Funeral services will be at 11 a.m. Tuesday at National Funeral Home Chapel with Rev. Joe McKeever of the Emanuel Baptist Church officiating. Burial will follow in Greentawn Memorial Gardens with National in charge.

Mr. Anderson was born in Fremont, Tex., and had been a resident of Greenville for 20 years. He was a veteran of World War I.

Survivors include a brother, Elvis Anderson of Lake Village, Ark., and two sisters, Mrs. Ada Keeling of Lake Village and Mrs. Kate Trisdale of Clear Lake Park, Calif.

Pallbearers will be F. H. Yarber, T. R. Yarber, Netho Oltremari, Alphonso Oltremari, H. D. Delancy and Stuart Cain.

Obituary of Edward Lee Anderson – "Delta Democrat-Times" (Greenville MS) Monday 30 Dec 1968 p 2

1. NAME OF DECEASED - LAST - FIRST - MI		ORIGIN.
Anderson Ed	1 1	Green awn Memoria - Green Ville N IMPORTANT - Item 18 on reverse side must be completed. See attached instructions and complete and submit both copies.
250463 6 ENLISTMENT DATE (MORTH, day, year) 12-15-1917 6 STATE ACK	C-17 15 22 B. DISCHARGE DATE (Month, day, 6-13-19 7. DECORATIONS NONE	15. This application is submitted for a stone or marker for the unmarked
RANK /	COMPANY, REGIMENT, DIVISION M. 29 Engin	2011
10-16-1890	12-29-6	(2717)
12. RELIGIOUS EMBLEM (Check one)	13. CHECK TYPE REQUIRE UPRIGHT MARBLE HEA	At helding 2-10-6
LATIN CROSS (Christian)	FLAT MARBLE MARKER	GKEENUILLE, MISS.
STAR OF DAVID (Hebrew)	FLAT GRANITE MARKE	
NO EMBLEM	FLAT BRONZE MARKER	Greenlawn Memorial Gardens
	WRITE HERE	ADDRESS OF CONSIGNEE (Street address, City and State)
1 9 FEB 1969 ORDERED 1969		69 F.O.BOX 4734. GREENVIlle, MI
STAR OF DAVID (Hebrew)	FLAT GRANITE MARKER	17. NAME OF CONSIGNEE WHO WILL TRANSPORT STONE OR MARKER
NO EMBLEM	FLAT BRONZE MARKER	Greenlawn Memorial Gardens
DO NOT WR	ITE HERE	ADDRESS OF CONSIGNEE (Street address, City and State)
1 9 FEB 1969	1 4 MAR 196	9 POBOX 4734. GEODUILLE, MI
45552 45552	Sheldow Bronze :	SIGNATURE OF CONSIGNEE
PUT 11 CO 2;	9 ENGINEE	8S/WWI DI

https://www.ancestry.com/discoveryui-

content/view/2312526:2375?tid=&pid=&queryId=e606841e219f707f83f0a9a4ced92464&_phsrc=cPx2020&_phstart=successSource

Life:

WERE 15 ARKANSANS ON LOST TRANSPORT

War Department Does Not Separate Survivors From the Lost.

LIST MAY BE LARGER

Several Reported on Tuscania Not Included—Lieut. John H. Sutton Jr. on Board.

According to information which bas been sent out by the War Depart ment, 15 Arkansans, one officer and 14 calisted men, were aboard the Tuscania when she was torpedoed by a German submarine. The list of survivors has not yet been announced. Lieut. John H. Sutton, reperted aboard the ship when she was sunk, was born at-holly Grove, and is a graduate of the Second Officers Training School at Leon Springs, Tex-He is a brother in law of O, G, Steg man, 1004 East Ninth street, and his wife is now living with her brother's family. Following is the list of Arkansans:

First Lieut. John H. Sutton Jr., Little Rock, 100th Aero Squad.

Private William E. Bennett, Rogers. Sgt. Thomas M. Clanon, Tyronza, 13th Aero Squad. Private William E. Moore, Hope, 20th Engineers. Private Lee F. Jackson, Celite, 20th

Engineers.

Private Leo O. Shull, Dequeen, 20th Engineers.

Corp. Russell H. Rowe, Lepanto, 20th Engineers.

Private James R. Politto, Huntington, 20th Engineers,

Private John Richardson, Junction City, 20th Engineers.

City, 20th Engineers.
Sgt. Max W. Friend, Fort Smith,

20th Engineers. Private Grover C. Edington, Milner, 20th Engineers.

Corp. Nothan B. Short, Stephens, 20th Engineers.

Private Horace Cox, Rebell, 20th Engineers.

Private James L. Carter, El Dorado, 20th Engineers.

Private Edward L. Anderson, Bigelow, 20th Engineers.

The list does not include the names of Lient. Shelby M. Saunders of De Queen and Private Velvin R. Herndon of Lewisville, who previously were reported to have been on the Tuscania. Licutenant Saunders reported his rescue in a cublegram received here Thursday by his sister, Mrs. F. W. He ailfon, 521 Palm street.

"Daily Arkansas Gazette" (Little Rock AR) Saturday 9 Feb 1918 p 1

6 ARKANSANS LISTED WITH THE MISSING

345 Soldiers on Board the Tuscania Not Accounted For.

1,832 REPORTED SAFE

Number Missing May Be Reduced When Report Is Complete.

BELIEVE ONLY 113 LOST

ANOTHER ARKANSAN SAVED.

A list of 37 names of men reported as survivors of the Tuscania disaster which was issued late last night by the Associated Press contained the name of Edward L. Anderson of Bigelow, Ark. Washington, Feb. 10. — Eighteen lundred and thirty two names of American soldiers rescued from the lorpedoed liner Tuscania had been reported tonight to the War Department, leaving 345 of the reddiers on board unaccounted for. No official eport has reached the department to change the estimate that all except 113 of the men were saved, but the names have been coming in very slowly over the cables and there is no assurance as to when the list will be complete.

Six Arkansans who were on board ore among those not yet accounted for. Their names may be added later to the list of survivors.

The missing Arkansans are: William F. Bennett, Rogers, Nathan B. Short, Stephens, Claud Bradley, Swatty, James R. Potillo, Huntington, Sterling Collon, St. James, Bell M. Williams, Glenwood.

From the names so far received and the passenger list of the lost steamer the Associate defress has committed the record of these still not reported. Probably more than 200 of the men whose names appear on this record are safe in Ireland and will be so reported soon.

The preparation of the list, even in its incomplete form, represents an aggregate of 140 hours of labor. The War Department has only issued an official roll of those on the ship

Pellowing is the list of those on board the Tuscania who so far have (Continued on page 5, first column.)

"Daily Arkansas Gazette" (Little Rock AR) Monday 11 Feb 1918 p 1

122 ARKANSANS ARE RELEASED THURSDAY

Position Will Be Secured for Soldiers by U. S. Employment Service.

One hundred and twenty-two enlisted men, whose homes are in Arkansas, received honorable discharges from the service at Camp Pike Wednesday and Thursday morning. Positions for the men will be secured through the efforts of the United States Employment Service. Following are the men who received discharges:

Edward Lee Anderson, Bigelow; George F. Adams, England; James Brewer, Snowball; Marion K. Burkett, Searcy; Bherman W. Brown, Nathan; John R. Berryman, Keo; William Bailey, Conway; Floyd M. Bryant, Cabot; John Bruce, Conway; Francis M. Campbell, Leslie; William R. Car-

[list continues] - "Arkansas Democrat" (Little Rock AR) Thursday 19 Jun 1919 p 9

Young W. Anderson in the Tennessee, U.S., Compiled Marriages, 1851-1900

Name	Young W. Anderson
Gender	Male
Spouse	M. J. Bradberry
Spouse Gender	Female
Marriage Date	14 Dec 1875
County	Weakley
State	Tennessee

https://www.ancestry.com/discoveryuicontent/view/133115:4125?tid=74769622&pid=34302507729&queryId=7317bb1ab4c6da3 002cbd3bf91332abc&_phsrc=cPx1992&_phstart=successSource

Mother:

Name	Mary J Anderson [Mary J Bradberry]
Gender	Female
Race	White
Marital Status	Widow
Age	58
Birth Date	17 Feb 1860
Birth Place	Tennessee
Death Date	29 Apr 1918
Death Place	Bykon, Perry, Arkansas, USA
Father	Bradberry
Certificate Number	631

	unty Lenn	Bureau of Vital Statistics CERTIFICATE, OF DEATH
Cit	(No.	ation District No. 64 7 Registered No. 26
-	10	MEDICAL CERTIFICATE OF DEATH
43	BEX 4 GOLOR OR RACE 5. SINGLE, WIDOWED STATES	16 DATE OF DEATH 29 1916
10	DATE OF BIRTH	17 YHEREBY CERTIFY That I standed the decease
7.	AGE South Day Year I LESS to	that I include on the 29 191
-	OCCUPATION	The CAUSE OF DEATH * was an follows:
	(a) Trade, prefession, or amount of particular kind of work amount of the particular kind of work amount of the particular kind of the pa	Chrome Jaraideswehm Replin
	BIRTHPLACE (State or Country) Jenus	Contributory Secondary
	10. NAME Bridlery	des Edun Hubell
7	DE PATHER (State or Gountry) Jense	April 29 111 & some touche Ark.
	19. MAIDEN NAME OF MOTHER MILKONIN	Make the Desafter Carreiro Duars, or, in death from Violant Carrein, etch (i) Makes or Intervision (i) whether Accesserial, Streemal or Heisenbal. 18. LENGTH OF RESIDENCE (For Hospitale, Institutional Translents, or Record Residents)
-	OF MOTHER (State or Country) STARLESTEE THE ABOVE IS THE TO THE BEST OF MY KNOWLEDGE	At Place of death yre mos ds. State yrs which yrs well yrs will yrs will yrs will yrs will yrs will yr
	morman Mrs & Seeling	Former or usual realdence 15. PLACE OF BURNAL OR REMOVAL PATE OF BEMOVAL
3	(Address) Baluna WR.	MODELLAND DORES

https://www.ancestry.com/discoveryuicontent/view/64055:61777?tid=&pid=&queryId=9f0a772124212017654faefe02856f15&_p hsrc=cPx2039&_phstart=successSource

Siblings:

Certificate Number //7		ARKANSAS STATE DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH	0186	11
		L PLACE OF SEATH A COURTY Chicot DEC 23 1969 A STATE Arkansas	E COUNT	Chicot
77		A CITY TOWN ON LOCATION C INSIDE CITY LIMITS! C CITY TOWN ON LOCATION		
		Lake Village 1000 00 Lake Village		TES MO []
1		o RAME OF CHI NOT IN SOUTH, SITE STREET ADDRESS OF CHIEF	rsing Hom	e
SET		NAME OF THE BOOK LOST & BATE OF DEATH OF THE BOOK AND THE	12 11	69 1:05
Ē		Female White 429-96-4680 3-1-81	Rapit) Bonas	TYEAR IT Gaper 24 Houses Ben
P STA		10a. Usera, Occupation (these and or man 10a. Rind or sealings) on imposter 11. BiRTHPLACE (stress in resease of sealings) Nursing Nursing Tennessee	US	A
0		13. MARRIED METER MARRIED WINDEREN DEVONCED 14. SURVIVING SPOUSE (IF WIFE, GIFE MAIDEN !		
15		18. FATHER - MANE William F. Keeling 18. MOTHER - MAINES	dary Bradb	erry
13	1 3	INFORMANT - NAME WALLING ADDRESS STREET OF 6.6.0	inie." Wis	frare, 200)
18		PART 1. DESTH WAS CAUSED BY CENTER ONLY ONE CAUSE PER LINE FOR (AL. (B).		
SEAL AND		18. Carenous of Bladds	1001	6 years
RS STATE	CAUS	PART II. OTHER SIGNIFICANT CONDITIONS COMMITTIONS CONTRIBUTION TO BEAT BUT NOT RELATED TO CAUSE SITES IN PART (A)	AUTOPOS (YES OR NO.	IF TES. MENE PROPERTY CONSIDERED IN DETERMINE INC. CAUSE OF DEATH?
35 IT BEA		Accessent, Section, Hearing, Darft of IRJUST (1994) 204. 204. Nature of Month, Darft (1994) 205. Nature of Month (1994) PLACE OF INJUST (1994), 1994		JUST IN PART I
		204 204 204 204 204 204 204 204 204 204		AT THE PLACE, 49 TH MATE, 460, 10 THE P AT AT MINISTER, 1 8, 70 THE MANUEL, 1 TH
IL UME				
STIFISTAL UNI	12661	CONTROL OF THE DESCRIPTION OF COMMENTS OF THE DESCRIPTION OF THE DESCR	PEAR TEAR	1:05 P.
CERTIFIELAL UNIL	SIGN SIGN SIGN SIGN	GENTIFICATION - SERVICE CALLETTE OF CONTRACT OF THE SAME OF THE SERVICE THE SERVICE CALLETTE OF THE SE	PEAR TEAR	1:05 P.
CERTIFIESAL UNIL	SIGN 234 SIGN 234 MAIL 230 BUNI	CERTIFICATION MADE AND A CONTRACT OF CONTR	1969	1:05 P.
11	SIGN 234 SIGN 234 BAIL 230 BUNI RENG 244	CENTIFICATION THE TRANSPORT OF CONTRACT OF THE SAME OF	1, 1969 12 1, 196	1:05 P.
111	SIGN 23A BAIL 230 BUNI RENC 24A DATE	THE REAL CONTROL DAY (1882) (North, DAY (1882	1, 1969 12 1, 196	, Ark.

AR death record of sister Ada Bell Anderson Boyter Keeling (1882-1969) -

https://www.ancestry.com/discoveryui-

content/view/949011:61777?tid=21174078&pid=100163542419&queryld=c8d23c67da9e0 c53407e0a434e2c7671&_phsrc=cPx2004&_phstart=successSource

Belle Boytes

in the Arkansas, U.S., County Marriages Index, 1837-1957

Name	Belle Boytes
Gender	Female
Age	22
Birth Year	abt 1884
Residence	Fourche, Perry, Arkansas
Spouse's Name	J C Keeling
Spouse's Gender	Male
Spouse's Age	41
Spouse's Residence	Houston, Perry, Arkansas
Spouse's Residence Marriage Date	Houston, Perry, Arkansas 27 May 1906
	, ,,
Marriage Date	27 May 1906
Marriage Date Marriage License Date	27 May 1906 25 May 1906

https://www.ancestry.com/discoveryui-content/view/2504195:2548

Mrs. Ada Keeling

LAKE VILLAGE, Ark.—Mrs. Ada Bell Keeling, 58, of Lake Village, died at the Chicot Memorial Hospital in Lake Village Thursday night. Funeral services were emfucied at 2 p.m. today at the Downey Funeral Home Chapel with Rev. Joe McKeever of Greenville officioling Burial was in Greenlawn Memorial Gardens of Greenville.

A manber of the Baptist Church, Mrs. Recling is survived by two sons, William F. Keeling and Louie Keeling both of Greenville: two daughters, Mrs. Clara Huckaby and Mrs. Rathrine Yarber, both of Green-Blo-one brother, Elvis Anderson of Lake Village. one siter, Mrs. Kate Trisdale of hear taske Park, Calif.; ten grandchildren and Zz great grandchildren.

Obituary of sister Ada Bell Anderson Boyter Keeling – "Delta Democrat-Times" (Greenville MS) Friday 12 Dec 1969 p 3



Brother James Elvis Anderson (1885-1970) & sister-in-law Beatrice Kelly -

https://www.ancestry.com/mediaui-

<u>viewer/collection/1030/tree/186722616/person/322437802997/media/33add52b-aa85-4258-9c00-69a298deed16?_phsrc=cPx1997&_phstart=successSource</u>

James E. Anderson

LAKE VILLAGE—James E. Anderson, 84 died Monday at Chicot Memorial Hospital He was a retired farmer.

Funeral services were to have been at 2:30, p.m. today at Bayou Mason Baptist Church with the Rev. John West and the Rev. Morris Jones officiating. Burial was to be in the Church cemetery. Downey Funeral Honor had charge.

He leaves his wife, Mrs. Ella Griffith Anderson; three sons, Bud Anderson of Mississippi, James Elmer Anderson of Eudora; Ark.; six daughters, Mrs. Helen Fondren of Jefferson City, Mo., Mrs. Ruby Hicks of Eudora, Mrs. Dorothy Delancy of Greeps, wille, Mrs. Betty Hancock of Little Rocky Mrs. Mae Lee Broach and Mrs. Bertha Durham, both of Lake Village; a sister, Mrs. Kate Trisdale of California, and 14 grands children.

Obituary of James Elvis Anderson – "Delta Democrat-Times" (Greenville MS) Tuesday 14 Apr 1970 p 10

Kate A. Trisdale

Former local resident Kate A. Trisdale of Samuels, Idaho, died March 24, 1987, in a Sandpoint, Idaho, nursing home at the age of 92. She was born Feb. 22, 1895, in Arkansas and lived in the local area from 1939 to 1952.

Mrs. Trisdale was a homemaker and a member of the Church of God in Sandpoint.

She is survived by a son and daughter-in-law, Dick and Bernadine Trisdale of Parker Dam, Calif.; a daughter-in-law, Marjorie Trisdale of Spirit Lake, Idaho; eight grand-children; 12 great-grandchildren; and numerous nieces and nephews.

Obituary of sister Kate Anderson Trisdale (1895-1987) – "Longview (WA) Daily News" Thursday 26 Mar 1987 p 13

Abbreviations:

b = born

d = died

F: = Find A Grave (www.findagrave.org)
NOK = next-of-kin

Name: Edward Lee Anderson

Name variations: Lee Anderson, Lee E. Anderson

Military:

On Tuscania: 20th Eng. 17th/Co. E - private

Serial number: 250,463

Entered service from: Bigelow, Perry AR Sailed on "Tuscania" as: Edward L. Anderson

Next-of-kin on "Tuscania": brother Fred Anderson, Bigelow AR

According to the "Official Bulletin" (US Committee on Public Information) 7 Feb 1918 p 5 –

Edward L. Anderson landed on the island of Islay in Scotland and is at Port Ellen.

Returned from war on: "Santa Paula" May 1919 Sailed on return ship as: Edward L. Anderson Next-of-kin on return ship & rank: brother Fred Anderson, Bigelow AR (pvt, 17th Co., 20th Engineers)

World War I draft registration (1917): as Edward Lee Anderson - b. 16 Oct 1893 Beringham TX; res: Bigelow AR. Single. Farming or framing lumber for Fourche River Lbr. Co., Bigelow AR. Dependent mother. Medium height & build.

Lifeboat survivor, landed on Islay, Scotland, 5 Feb 1918 – reunited with survivors at Port Ellen on Islay 7 Feb 1918.

World War II draft registration (1942):

Veterans Administration Military Index:

Enlisted 15 Dec 1917 Discharged 13 Jun 1919 Address: Electric Mills MS

Rank/unit: private, 17th Co., 20th Engineers

Birth & death:

Born: 16 Oct 1890 (tombstone) or 16 Oct 1892 (family bio on Ancestry.com & Social Security Death Index) or 16 Oct 1893 Beringham TX (WWI draft) [cannot locate this city] or in Fremont TX according to obituary (Fremont, Marshall TX?) or 16 Oct 1894 (Veterans Administration Master Index) or 16 Oct 1890 (tombstone)

Died: 29 Dec 1968, Greenville, Washington MS (at his home at 327 Main St., Greenville)

Find A Grave record: 198088440 - presence on Tuscania noted in flower

Burial location: Greenville, Washington MS - burial info from "Delta Democrat-Times"

(Greenville MS) 30 Dec 1968 p 2

Cemetery: Greenlawn Memorial Gardens

Tombstone: Arkansas – Pvt 11 Co 29 Engineers WWI (?)

Father: William Young Anderson, 17 Feb 1854 Weakley Co. TN – 1902 Houston, Perry AR.

Son of William Carroll Anderson.

Find A Grave:

Family tree at: https://www.ancestry.com/family-

tree/person/tree/155607497/person/132057974512/facts

Mother: Mary John Bradberry Anderson, 17 Feb 1860 TN – 29 Apr 1918 Bykon, Perry AR. Daughter of James Richard Bradberry (1830-1864) who was a soldier in the Civil War, Co. D, TN Cavalry, entered the service 20 Jul 1862, who died of smallpox in a Memphis TN hospital on 6 Jun 1864. The name of her mother has been found a Frances E. Cook (1834-1876) or Mary Elizabeth Ford. Died while Edward was at war, of "chronic paradigestion nephritis" (which she had from Aug 1917 to death). According to her AR death certificate, she is buried in Volman Cemetery, Bigelow, Perry AR but is not on Find A Grave as of 9 Oct 2023.

Find A Grave:

Marriage: Young W. Anderson & M.J. Bradburry married 14 Dec 1875 in Weakley Co. TN

Spouse:

Spouse Find A Grave:

Children:

Siblings: https://www.familysearch.org/ark:/61903/2:1:MWZZ-6TS. Some of the data on his siblings is questionable; found on online family trees. In the 1900 census, Mary claims she has given birth to 9 children, 6 of whom are living. Named are Ada, Ellis (Elvis), Fred, Lee (Edward Lee), Leo (William Leo) & Kate. In the 1910 census, Mary says she has given birth to 8 children, 5 of whom are living.

- Ada Anderson, ca. 1879 TN. Listed in the 1880 census, only child listed for Young & Mary Anderson. This is likely the "Ardor" Anderson found in family trees, b. 1 Mar 1879.
- Denver Anderson, 13 Feb 1878 TN d. 1878. Male.
- Ada Bell Anderson Boyter Keeling, 1 Mar 1881 TN 11 Dec 1969 Lake Village, Chicot AR (Chicot Memorial Hospital. Wife of John M. Boyter on 21 Jun 1900 in Yell Co. AR. Married James Campbell Keeling (1864-1942) on 27 May 1906 in Houston, Perry AR. His tombstone reads J.C. Keeling, F: 148695899. Survived by brother Elvis Anderson of Lake Village AR & Mrs. Kate Trisdale of Clear Lake Park CA. Buried in Greenlawn Memorial Gardens, Greenville, Washington Co. MS. F: 132600162
- James Elvis Anderson, 30 Aug 1885 Craighead Co. AR 13 Apr 1970 Lake Village, Chicot AR. Married 31 Dec 1911 in Perry Co. AR to Lurenia Heffington (1895-1921). – Married Ella Ree Griffith (1907-2000, F: 55065584) on 20 Apr 1923 in England, Lonoke AR. – Buried in Bayou Mason Cemetery, Lake Village, Chicot AR. F: 142531188
- Fred Anderson, 19 Dec 1887 Indian Territory [OK] 23 Jan 1949 Vicksburg, Warren MS. Fred was Edward's next-of-kin in WWI; Fred was a resident of Bigelow AR. Husband of Rosie Lee Thurston, whom he married 17 Feb 1919 in Bigelow, Perry AR.
- William Leo Anderson, 14 Mar 1893 Freemont TX 29 Dec 1968 Bigelow, Perry AR.
- Kate/Katie Anderson Trisdale, 22 Feb 1895 AR 24 Mar 1987 Sandpoint, Bonner ID. Married on 10 Aug 1915 in Perry Co. AR to Walter Trisdale, b. 1891 AR or 1894 TN, died Jan 1951, F: 21912475. Buried in Bunker Hill Cemetery, Bunker Hill, Cowlitz WA. F: 22145286.
- Pearl Anderson, 1897 AR.

Notes:	
Wartime:	
Post-war:	
Obituary:	
Social Security Number:	

Censuses:

1880 Dresden, Weakley TN Young W. Anderson, 25 TN, parents b. TN, farmer Mary J., 18 TN, parents b. TN, keeping house Ada H., 1 TN & brother-in-law Wm. J. Bradberry, 16 TN, parents b. TN, works on farm

1900 Horatio, Sevier AR

Young Anderson, 47 TN, Feb 1853, parents b. TN, married 35 years, house carpenter Mary, 40 TN, Feb 1860, parents b. TN, gave birth to 9 children, 6 are living Ada, 18 TN, Mar 1872 [i.e. 1882]
Ellis, 13 AR, Aug 1886 [James Elvis]
Fred, 11 Indian Territory, Dec 1888
Lee, 7 TX, Oct 1892 [Edward Lee]
Leo, 6 TX, Mar 1894 [William Leo]
Kate, 4 AR, Feb 1896

1910 Perry, Perry AR

Mary Anderson, 46 TN, parents b. TN, widow, gave birth to 8 children, 5 are living Fred, 21 OK, grader, lath mill Eduard L., 19 TX, laborer, lath mill Kate, 14 AR [for the children: both parents b. TN]

1920 Kenney, Perry AR

Fred Anderson, 33 AR, parents b. TN, single, foreman, lath mill Rosa Anderson, 22 AR, father b. NY, mother b. AR [wife] Fred L. Anderson, 1 month AR, parents b. TN [son] Ed L. Anderson, 28 AR, parents b. TN, laborer, lumber mill [brother]

1930 cannot locate

1940 cannot locate

1950 cannot locate